PTA General Meeting 17th October, 2004, 2:00

Board members present: Mr Spohr, Mr Julian, Ms Sahara-Lucey, Ms Clark, Ms Akanuma, Ms Stewart

1. Financial Report
Mr Julian gave an explanation of the financial statement. 

Mr Mohanty and Mr Yahaba have agreed to audit the Santa Maria accounts, after the bazaar and again prior to handover to the next PTA board.

2. Constitution/Bylaws
Mr Spohr explained that he had taken advice on the need for ratification of the amended constitution. According to Article 9:1, adoption of a new constitution requires a two-thirds vote by the entire PTA. However, since the current Constitution is an amendment of the old one and the operational purpose remains unchanged, Article 8 applies, which stipulates that the amended Constitution can be accepted by two-thirds of those present at a meeting. The current document therefore does not require any further ratification. 

3. Bazaar business
Ms Sahara-Lucey opened by reading out a web page written by a guest at the bazaar last year and urged everybody to work together to create another exciting and profitable event this year. 

Bazaar Director, Ms Coyle followed by introducing the bazaar committee directors:

Food Booth Coordinator: Ms.Ishida; Assistants: Ms. Malacad and Ms. Ruffa 
Raffle Director: Ms. Kambara
Bingo Director: Ms. Banov
Game Director: Ms. Basu; Assistants: Ms. Yahaba and Ms. Oiwake
Treasurer: Ms. Gerrard
NEW TIMES: This year, the bazaar will run from 9:30 to 3:30. Shift times have also changed and booth partners are advised to check with their booth heads.

TRASH is to be kept to a minimum as in previous years. Mr Finch is to head the clean-up team.

PARKING AND SECURITY: The convent car parking area will be closed from 8:30 am. The Salesians have again agreed to let us use their sports ground for parking free of charge. As last year, the main gate will serve as the only entrance/exit to the school on the day of the bazaar.

BUSES will run to and from Takanodai and Iogi. Bazaar flyers will include timetables.

RAFFLE AND BINGO: Ms Kambara reported that a number of great prizes have already been donated. These include vouchers for restaurants and shops, tickets to a sumo tournament, a year supply of toilet paper (!), tickets to amusement parks, movie theatres, a digital camera, Chinese massage and spa beauty treatment. More prizes are still required, however, and parents are urged to donate goods, particularly for kids, either individually or sharing the cost with other parents.

VARIETY: Ms Kosins reported that variety goods are still being collected, including household goods, which need not be brand new. Children’s clothes are also gratefully accepted, although these must be new or as new.

STAR PRIZE: There was some discussion on the star prize which the PTA board proposes supporting again this year. In previous years the PTA has funded Y250,000 which has been used to buy tickets to Okinawa and Universal Studios. Mr Evanish questioned the allocation of all funds to one prize. It was agreed that the final decision on the star prize should rest with the bazaar committee. A vote on the Y250,000 was passed unanimously.

4) Computers
Mr Hancock made three requests:

a) To change the Japanese Operating System, an academic upgrade for 25 computers was approved two or three years ago to a level of Y250,000. At that time, Mr Hancock was unable to find the appropriate person in Microsoft in Japan to enable the school to buy at an academic rate, so the money was not spent. The person has now been located in Microsoft and Mr Hancock seeks re-approval of the sum agreed. The PTA voted to re-approve the Y250,000.
b) To upgrade the library computer in the near future. The current iMac is now four years old and its warranty will soon expire. It has already been back to Mackintosh for repairs on a couple of occasions. Mr Hancock proposed that the PTA consider a refurbished flat panel iMac at a cost of Y120,000. This purchase will be left until after the bazaar.

c) The computers in the classrooms are not all attached to printers. A new inkjet printer for a maximum of Y30,000 was proposed by Mr Hancock. Sr Mary Ann said she would like to consider this before it is put to a vote. 

d) A new computer has been purchased to replace the secretary’s computer. 

 5. School expenses
a) Petty Cash. Y280,000 (up from budgeted 200,000). Passed unanimously.

b) New awning. The current awning is ten years old and sagging. The supplier estimates that the cost of replacing the tarpaulin will be Y540,000. During discussion, Mr Ueda offered to obtain a second quote for comparison. The PTA approved a maximum of Y540,000 for the awning.

6. Sports Report

Mr Gerrard announced that so far very few children have signed up for sports. Fifteen children have signed on for soccer, and only four for basketball. ASIJ has for the first time invited SMS to a basketball tournament, but unfortunately we do not have a team to play. He urged parents to sign up and lower the cost of 25,000 now being imposed. At present the PTA already subsidizes the cost.  Mr Arbuckle will be soccer coach, and Mr Ruffo will coach basketball. They will be coaching on Saturdays. The Wednesday soccer coach position is open to anyone with experience who would like to step in.

7. Science committee
Mr McClure introduced himself and the other science committee members, Mr Basu and Ms Clanchy. Over the past year there have been problems with a supplier in Georgia, so he is looking into alternative, for example, the Foreign Buyers Club. The committee is considering the purchase of an overhead projector and has seen Toshiba products for approx. Y300,000. Ms Clanchy reported that digital microscopes will be used for Grade 5, while a new light kit and beakers and chemicals have been used for experiments for other grades. Future science purchases will depend on the future shape of the school.

8. Families for Continuation (FFC)
Ms Clark announced that there is nothing substantial to report. The next meeting will take place on 27th November, and everybody is welcome to participate.

9. Playground monitoring
Ms Ishida reported that the new grade-based playground monitoring system is working very well. Last month, the Grade 5 monitors scored a 95% attendance rate. She urged all monitors to keep up this high level of success.

10. Other business
Mr Basu asked whether safety checks had been conducted on Mitsubishi buses following reports over the summer of defective seats. Sr Mary Ann reported that during the summer the buses had been returned to the factory and the seats had been tested and passed, at no cost to the school.

